From: Friederike Mühlhans <friederike@auroville.de>

Date: Sun, 5 Dec 2021 at 09:00

Subject: [aviboard] Statement by Auroville International

To: Working Committee <workingcom@auroville.org.in>, <secretaryavf@auroville.org.in>,

<jayantiravi@auroville.org.in>

Cc: AVI Board <AVIboard@auroville.org.in>

Dear Dr. Jayanti Ravi,

Dear friends of the Auroville Working Committee,

It is with great dismay that we have learnt of the recent developments in Auroville and the major police operation which has led to several arrests among Auroville residents.

We are especially concerned that this event has taken place in the eve of Sri Aurobindo's Mahasamadhi and that it has happened at a place which has been created by and for the youth of Auroville.

We see it as a devastating sign in the light of Auroville's efforts, which AVI is supporting by all means, to attract youth from all over the world, as also stipulated by the Governing Board in the minutes of its recent meeting.

We urge all those involved in these operations to restrain themselves and take all necessary measures to de-escalate the situation in a spirit of mutual understanding and collaboration.

We are very concerned that an aggravation of this conflict would only create a further and deeper division in the Auroville community as well as inner wounds that might take quite some time to heal, thus hampering the ideal of human unity we are all striving for.

Respectfully yours,

The Board of Auroville International (AVI)